2013 Autumn / Winter Newsletter



Community Charity Golf Tournament

Le Gallais and Luce law firm kindly sponsored the Community Charity Golf Tournament at St. Clement's Golf Course on the 21st September followed by dinner at the Jersey Royal Golf Club. The evening was graced by the presence of Jersey's Lieutenant-Governor, His Excellency General Sir John McColl, our Patron Lady McColl and CLIC Sargent (Jersey)'s Chair, Mrs. D Farrow, who delivered a talk about the work that our charity does on the Island. We are very grateful for the total amount of £3,725.34 raised.



9th Ladies Tennis Tournament

A very warm thank you to the 40 ladies who took part in the 9th consecutive ladies tennis tournament held at the Caesarean Tennis Club on the 10th October on a beautiful sunny day. After three and a half hours of tennis played with enthusiasm and vigour, all the players and some guests were treated to a delicious lunch cooked by Mrs. Biddy Waters followed by a large selection of sweet tarts baked by Sue Le Gallais. Our warmest gratitude goes our to everybody who donated raffle prizes

and, in particular, to Moore Stephens for their continuous support since the tournament started 9 years ago. A total of £2,280 was raised. Carol Haydn Taylor's Open House

Mrs. Haydn Taylor very kindly offered her beautiful house for the 3rd year to host an Open House Sale on the 15th October with a total of 9 stall holders selling from original house accessories to delicate cashmere ponchos and flowers and Christmas arrangements amongst others. The sale was well attended by friends and loyal supporters of the charity. A total of £1,887.70 was raised.

Christmas Extravaganza

We hosted a second successful fundraising Christmas Extravaganza sale in the sumptuous surroundings of Chateau La Chaire on the evening of the 25th November where guests were greeted with mince pies and mulled wine and during the whole day on the 26th November. Both days were very well attended by the general public where 25 stall holders offered their arts and crafts and other Christmas related goodies. The event raised a total of £6,618.53. We already have another one lined up for next year!

Natalie Walker's Christmas Sale

Natalie hosted a Christmas sale at Banjo's on the 12th November which was open to the general public with high end products being sold by a number of stallholders who donated a raffle prize. Just over £1,000 was raised from the raffle sale and was kindly donated to our charity.

Christmas Carol Service

On the **18th of December** St. Thomas' Church very kindly donated their Christmas Carol Service collection to our charity which raised a total of £3,300. Our head case worker, Jane Powell, delivered a speech to appeal to the congregation and to raise awareness about the work that our charity does on the Island.